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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 1st October 2018 at Denbury Village Hall
Meeting Commenced 7.30pm 
Present – Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr C Stacey, Cllr C Einzig-Pilling, Cllr R White (Chairman), Cllr Mrs P Griffin, Cllr T Brownhill, C Cllr S Barker, Cllr Mrs C Vaughan-Burleigh.
In Attendance –  Michael Simmons – Ogwell FC.
Apologies for Absence – D Cllr D Smith, D Cllr Mrs M Colclough.
Declarations of Interest - 3a) Cllr Mrs H Wills has declared an interest.
Co-option of Parish Councillor – Caroline Vaughan-Burleigh – proposed by Cllr C Stacey & seconded by Cllr Mrs P Griffin with all in agreement.

1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –   
a) Michael Simmons – Ogwell FC was present and confirmed that a meeting of Ogwell FC, Chairman – Cllr R White – Denbury & Torbryan PC & Ogwell Parish Council  has taken place to discuss the new building at the field further.  Ogwell FC new season has started and they would like to update the kitchen and electrics so that hot food can be served on site instead of just hot drinks. Ogwell are delighted to be on site and also Buckland have joined them on a sub-lease and will hopefully help with funding. 
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 3rd September 2018.
The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr C Stacey and seconded by Cllr Mrs H Wills with all in agreement and duly signed by Chairman – Cllr R White.

3) Planning Applications Received from TDC – 
Applications received from Teignbridge District Council – 
a) Application no 18/01480/FUL – Mr & Mrs Allen – Little Orchard, Denbury Green – Single storey extension, conversion of existing two storey store into additional residential accommodation and erection of new garage/store. Cllr Mrs H Wills declared and interest left the room.  No objections in principle but the Parish Council are in agreement with the comments from Heritage regards the moving of the flue, we are concerned that the ridge, eaves and floor levels are not stipulated on the plans and should be confirmed before the development takes place. All in agreement.
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b) Application no 18/01246/FUL – Mr P Collings – Land opposite 31 East Street – Two Dwellings (Revised Plans) – now 2 dwellings instead of 3 and the homes have been turned around facing the other way and porches have been added.  The Parish Council object to this application - The statement attached to the plans states 2 bedrooms but 3 are shown on the plans, carparking provision shown does not also encompass the present dwelling, the main sewer goes across the garden of one of the dwellings this should be indicated and whether there is a wayleave agreement present. All in agreement.

Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –
a) Grant of Conditional Planning Permission – Application no – 18/00847/LBC & 18/00846/FUL – Mr P Rock – The Granary, Woodland Road – Glazed entrance hall to link to existing outbuilding with side extension and Devon bank.

Appeals received

a) Appeal reference 18/00011/REF – Mr W Ellis - Greenhill Lane, East Street – Appeal against the refusal of Planning Application 17/02699/FUL – Two Dwellings.

b) Appeal reference 18/00034/REF – Mr N Townsend – Hawthorns, Broadhempston – Appeal against the refusal of planning permission 17/00884/FUL – Classroom, compost toilet, new access and associated hardstanding.

       4)           Matters Arising – 
a) New Village Hall Site – Cllr R White reported that the School are keen to take on the multicourt running and they will use the court for free in return for collecting the money for bookings which will come to the Parish Council to be banked.
b) Community Orchard – Site meeting 17th Oct @ 10am – Cllrs to report back at the next meeting.


c) Denbury Diary – Cllr H Wills will do a piece for the Diary this month.

d) Village Green & Pub Use for Benches – A plan will be submitted to the Pub showing where the benches can go, benches to be put back in the area shown on the plan, no glasses to be left on the benches over night, and a bill will be submitted to the Pub for grass cutting approx - £120 - £150 per year depending on the growing season. Maximum number of benches on the green 10. Vote taken - 5 in agreement with the proposal, Cllr T Brownhill was not in agreement with this.

e) Village Green Parking & Bench Replacement – The bench concreting in will be done shortly.  Price for 10 large stones about 2ft round, lorry with grab needed. 


f) Parish Council Vacancy – this to be advertised in the Denbury Diary. 

5) Correspondence – none received.
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6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor S Barker – width restrictions in North Street being looked at by Scott Riddell – DCC, this will be possible but they will need to look at where it will be sited.  Police Merger does not look like its going ahead.  DCC childrens services still overspent and underfunded.  Gigaclear broadband should be operating in this area shortly but at present laying cables is still 6 months behind. 
b) Report from District Cllr Mrs M Colclough & District Cllr D Smith – no reports given.
c) Playing Field Management Report – A letter has been received from Ogwell FC who have now taken over the Lease asking to complete various necessary works at the changing rooms to improve the facilities. All Cllrs are in agreement with this and also a £500 contribution will be made towards the purchase of new security doors. New Pavillion – A Site meeting was held with Ogwell FC & Ogwell PC and Cllr R White – Chairman Denbury & Torbryan Parish Council. They want to see a separate committee with representatives from each group to run the building project.  Cllrs will meet to decide the way ahead and report back at the next meeting. Allotments – some vandalism has occurred with the locks and the gates. 

d) Village Hall Management Committee Report – Cllr R White attended meeting – Nine Barrow gig on 27th October 2018. Next meeting 13th October 2018 @ 7.30pm.
e) Report on Teignbridge Association of Local Councils – Cllr T Brownhill attended meeting last Thursday – next meeting 29th November 2018.
f) Footpath Reports – nothing to report. 
g) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended – Cllr Mrs P Griffin reported that at Devon County Show she put in an application to get the wedding cake tree and have been shortlisted as one of 4 to get the tree so people need to vote for the Village to get the tree. 

h) Highways Matters.
1) Drain at Wrenwell Cross towards Halwell Junction has still not been cleared. 

7) Cheques for Signature – 
Cheque no 1084 = £360.00 – Birbeck Landscapes.

Cheque no 1085 = £29.75 (vat £4.96) – C Einzig-Pilling (Field Chain).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council – October 2018 = £12,965.62

Grant monies for new Playing Field Building £3,000 (held within PC Account).

Cil Monies held within PC Account = £20,071.98

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.08pm
Next Meeting  -  Denbury Village Hall -  Monday 5th November  2018 – 7.30pm.
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
